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Dear Friends,
In addition to inviting you to Prospect’s 50th Birthday Party (see invitation below left) I am writing to report on 
three matters: 1) our police staffing issues and additional police news; 2) LDG’s lawsuit against the City; and 3) the 
completion of the new pedestrian bridge in Harrods Creek Park.
     News about our Police.  I am pleased to report that Prospect has employed two new police officers.  As with all new 
hires, we carefully vetted these individuals.  Both officers have significant law enforcement experience and have un-
blemished records.  With these officers on board, effective October 1, we will once again have officers on duty in the 
city 24 hours per day, seven days per week.  The City Council approved a significant increase in pay for our full time 
officers, and that increase made it possible for us two recruit the two new officers.  I 
extend my thanks to the council and to our citizens for their support of our police.  
     Police Chief Jeff Sherrard will be retiring on October 31.  During his twelve years 
in Prospect, Jeff has led our department to become the highly professional depart-

ment that it is today.  I will 
nominate our assistant chief, 
Tony Denham, to become the 
new chief and Sergeant Michael 
McKeehan to be our assistant 
chief.  At its October 21 meet-
ing, the Council will vote on 
those appointments.  If the 
Council approves, Tony and 
Michael will assume their new 
duties on November 1.
                        
  The City will be hosting a 
reception in Jeff’s honor.  
Please join us for that event on 
Thursday, October 24, from 
5:00 to 7:00 p.m. at the Hunt-
ing Creek Country Club.  This 
reception will give us an oppor-
tunity to visit with one another and to thank Jeff for his service. 

    Developer’s lawsuit against Prospect.  As I have previously 
reported, LDG, the developer of the large apartment complex 
proposed for Timber Ridge Drive across from the Kroger gas 
station, sued Prospect and Metro Louisville for alleged viola-
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All City Of Prospect Tax Bills 
Have Been Mailed

   The 2024 real estate city tax bills were mailed to all property owners on August 30, 2024 and 
are due in the face amount by Monday, September 30, 2024 (USPS post-mark is accepted as date 

paid).  If you did not receive a tax bill, or have any questions about taxes, please visit our website 
at https://www.prospectky.us/tax , or contact City Hall at 502-228-1121 / 
email: tax@prospectky.com.     

Prospect’s
50th

Birthday Party
Saturday October 5th

10-12 noon
Little Hunting Creek Park

Fun for all ages!

Music
Games
Snacks
Fortune Teller

Photo Opportunities
70’s Costume Contest
Pumpkin Decorating
       and More

12�1:00 at Prospect Point Shopping Center
Evergreen Liquors Tasting Event

Brownsboro Hardware Grilling Event

1974 2024

Chief Jeff Sherrard will be retiring 
after 12 years of service to the City.

From The Mayor

Continued on page 2
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Trees to move forward from the spring tornado, more trees to replace and build for the future, so mark your calendar 
for October 19th, 9 am to 12. There will be 75 trees available to residents at no cost at City Hall. Forestation Board 

members will be there to assist, and there will also be arborists available with next level, 
professional expertise.
     Available trees include some popular favorites, as well as some varieties to add interest to your land-

scape.  These are 3 gallon container trees.  The offering includes:  October Glory Red Maple, 
Katsura, Carolina Silverbell, Kousa Dogwood, Sweet Bay Magnolia (multi-stem).  These 

are mid-size trees in terms of long term grown, and most have spring blooms.

Is Coming!!

Coffee with the Mayor 

The Next Coffee with the 
Mayor event will be held 

Friday October 11
from Noon to 1 PM 

at the 
Prospect Starbucks on US 

42. 

Well any gently used books you may have lying around any 
way! The Prospect Library needs your help.  We need 
donations for our 2025 book sale! 
       To keep expenses low, the library has no full time 

staff.  Rather, it runs with the help of the City Hall 
front desk staff and dedicated library volunteers.
         
  The sale provides funds to add new books to
our children’s collection as well as to our per-

manent collection.  To have a successful sale
we need more donated books.  We can use hard-

backs, paperbacks, novels, biographies, 
children’s books, self-help, travel, and gardening. 
      Ask your friends, family, and neighbors to contribute materials to 
this worthy cause!  Drop donations off at the library located on the 
second floor of city hall. We hope to see you at the library!

Prospect Library Wants You!

tions of fair housing laws and sued Prospect for alleged tortious 
interference with contract. We believe that the suit lacks merit.  
Because the developer is seeking multiple millions of dollars in dam-
ages, the city takes the case seriously.  The case had been scheduled 
for trial this month, but the court has remanded the trial date and 
will assign a new date that will probably be in the summer of 2025.  
In the meantime, the court will be considering various motions for 
summary judgment that have been filed by the parties.

Pedestrian bridge.  Our contractor has completed work on a new 
pedestrian bridge in Harrods Creek Park.  The bridge crosses a 
stream that supplies water to the canoe and kayak launch, and it 
provides pedestrians, grass cutting equipment, and emergency 
vehicles with access to the east end of the park. The bridge looks 
terrific, and it will be an asset to Prospect for many decades.  I 
extend my thanks to our Council and Parks Committee for their 
support of this important improvement.    Doug Farnsley - Mayor  

From Left to right: Project leader Herb Shulhafer, Prospect 
CAO John Carter, Parks Committee leader Linda Wardell, 
Mayor Doug Farnsley and Public Works Director Ron Cundiff 
look over the nearly completed pedestrian bridge in Hunting 
Creek Park.   

“Mayor” continued from page 1
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Harrods Creek Park Trail Bash November 24
The Prospect Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee is excited to announce the return of the 
Harrods Creek Trail Bash scheduled on November 24, 2024 after a one-year hiatus.  This year the 
race is part of a series of events celebrating Prospect’s 50th anniversary of incorporation.
 The ribbon cutting ceremony of the new Orange Trail bridge will take place immediately before 
the race begins.  The popular 5k/10k race through this beautiful park is ideal for new trail run-

ners looking to experience the trail running world for the first time and for veterans of the sport 
looking to maintain off-season fitness. Prospect residents can receive a $10 discount with the code 

“prospect” at check out.  If local businesses would like to be a sponsor, or citizens would like to volun-
teer, please contact city hall  (502-228-1121).   You can sign up at:  https://runsignup.com/Race/KY/Prospect/Har-
rodsCreekTrailBash Slots are filling in fast so hurry and reserve yours today!

The Prospect Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee is pleased to 
introduce Abby Potter, the student member for the current academic 
school year.  Abby, a lifelong resident of Prospect, grew up in Hunting 
Creek and spent countless hours hiking the trails in Harrods Creek Park 
and Putney Pond.  A senior at Sacred Heart Academy, Abby is active in 
the school’s Go Green Club and the Sanctuary Garden.   She has been a 
volunteer at Yew Dell Botanical Gardens the past two years and recently 
volunteered at the Prospect Kidz Fest.  Her passion for the environment 
and love for nature is evident, making her the ideal student to join the 
committee.  We are excited to have her onboard and know her energy 
and enthusiasm will make an impact.  

Parks And Recreation Committee Welcomes 
Newest Student Member

Name The Foxes Contest
Prospect Parks and Recreation is looking for suggestions for naming the individual 
foxes on the carving at Little Hunting Creek Park. 
   Successful entries must be received no later than 12PM Tuesday, October 1st.
 Entries should include names for all four foxes (Dad, Mom and two kits). 
The winners will be announced at the October 5th Prospect Birthday Party in 
Little Hunting Creek Park. The 4 wining entries will each receive a $20 cash prize! 
Send entries to Ron Cundiff at citymaint@prospectky.com with “Fox Names” in the 
subject line.

It’s that time of year again! Election season that is! And with it comes the multitude of support via campaign signs. A 
quick reminder to residents that Prospect city ordinance  157.27 (H) disallows the display of political yard signs until 
30 days before any election and requires that they be removed 7 days after the election. Yard Signs displayed before 
October 5th  or after November 12th may be removed by the city code enforcement officer. At no time are signs al-
lowed on city owned property.

Sign, Sign, Everywhere A Sign........

Pictured Left: The Fox sculpture in Little Hunting Creek Park
 with chain saw sculptor Harley Dougherty.
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Your Prospect 
City Council

Prospect Police Department (General Information)....228-1150  

Prospect Police Dispatch................................228-COPS(2677)               
Police,Fire & EMS Emergency .............................................911

City Hall, Police And Library Hours
City Hall..............228-1121

Email Contacts
CAO/City Clerk....................................John Carter.................cityclerk@prospectky.com
Dir. of Public Works.............................Ron Cundiff...............citymaint@prospectky.com
Code Enforcement................................Mike Thomas................citycode@prospectky.com
Chief Of Police......................................Jeff Sherrard.......................chief@prospectky.com
Police Dept..............................................Toni Leitsch......................citycops@prospectky.

Monday ..........................8:30 - 6:30
Tuesday - Thursday...........................8:30 - 5:00 

Friday.................................8:30 - 3:30

ffulcher@prospectky.com

Frank Fulcher

dholmes@prospectky.com

jclark@prospectky.com jevans@prospectky.com

shines@prospectky.com

dgibson@prospectky.com

Don Gibson

mayor@prospectky.com

Mayor 
Doug Farnsley

David Holmes

John Clark John Evans

Sara Hines


